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DID YOU KNOW? 

 

 

The diocese of Nashville is 180 years old this year.  It 
was established on July 28, 1837, breaking away from the 
Diocese of Bardstown, KY.  The first bishop of Nashville 
was a Dominican, Richard Pius Miles.  The diocese    
encompassed the entire state of Tennessee until 1970, 
when the Diocese of Memphis was established.  The 
Diocese of Knoxville was established in 1988. 
 
The episcopal see of the Diocese of Nashville is currently  
vacant, since the death of Bishop David Chodby on June 
3, 2017, at the age of 70. 
 
Please pray for the Diocese of  Nashville, as they await 
the appointment of  a new shepherd. 
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The Director’s Chair  
Building on a Firm Foundation  

by Dick Shriver, Lay Director  

                                                                                                   
 
     I hope that you ALL are having a good Summer! 
 
     As your Lay Director, it is my responsibility to make sure that we are on track as a Cursillo        
Movement.  This means staying within our National, Regional and Diocese By-Laws.  We have had, 
in recent years, difficulty filling English Men's (and sometimes Women's) Teams for the weekends.  
We have also struggled sponsoring enough candidates to hold a weekend. Because of this we have 
had to make last minute decisions whether to hold or reschedule the weekend.  This puts unnecessary 
pressure on the Team, and causes anxiety for the Candidates. 
 
     The Secretariat has come up with a solution. We had a meeting this June 18,  and are all in       
agreement with what we can do to alleviate these situations in the future.  First, we will not have    
Rectors and Rectoras start Team Formation until we have at least 10 candidates on hand, before Team 
Formation begins. And second, if the Rector or Rectora does not have a complete Team in place by 
the first Team Formation Meeting we will cancel that weekend and have a Cursillo Workshop instead. 
The workshop would be a one day event on the Saturday that the weekend was scheduled,  if possible. 
 
     One Workshop that we are planning will be on Sponsoring. WE NEED CANDIDATES if we want 
Cursillo to move forward.....NOW is the time to sponsor a Candidate! 
 
Another Workshop that we are planning is a CDC Workshop (Cursillo De Cursillo).  The CDC is for 
all       Cursillistas. It is a 3 day Cursillo-style weekend, put on by the Regional and National Service 
Teams and        others who have made a CDC in the past.  Several of our present and past Secretariat 
members have attended  a CDC Workshop and can attest to its benefits. The CDC is a course on the 
Foundational Charism of Cursillo, for those who are searching for something beyond the Cursillo 
Weekend. It was developed by Eduardo Bonnin who was the founder of the Cursillo Movement.   
 
    We have set the dates for these Workshops:  August  5th will be the Sponsoring Workshop, and 
September 28 – October 1 are the dates for the CDC.   As of June 18, the Men's English Team did not 
have a full Team nor enough applications (we had 5) to hold a weekend on August 3rd. Also, the 
Women's English Team was short Team Members, and had only 3 applications.  Therefore, we will 
reschedule these two Weekends.  At the Secretariat Meeting  on July 15, we talked about setting dates 
for next years activities (2018) and will advise you when the dates are set. 
 
     The Spanish Cursillo Men's Weekend is set for August 31-September 3 and the Women's Spanish 
is set for November 16-19.   
 
     It is time to pray and do Palanca for our Cursillo Movement. We must remember that Cursillo is a           
Movement of the Holy Spirit.  I ask for your prayers for, not only me as your Lay Director, but for the 
whole Secretariat. 
 
De Colores! 
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Inspiration Corner  
by Fr. Joe Brando, Spiritual Director  

        I recently visited New Orleans and its surroundings as a                 
participant in a meeting of the Catholic Alumni Clubs, International.  
The twenty clubs gather each year in a different scenic point in America.  
Last week, we travelled to Louisiana and Mississippi.  What amazed me 
the most was our visit to Natchez. 

 In taking a rather thorough tour of the city, both day and night, in 
all its parts, talking to lots of people in all sorts of professions, I have 
never visited people so happy and proud of their home town.  Then we 
all began to realize a factor we had not hitherto recognized: the city was 
overwhelmingly Catholic.  Over the years, Catholics had set the moral 
compass for the city, and gave it a mentality that was of the highest    
order.  This formed the atmosphere of safety and belonging that made 
all its citizens proud to live together. That melding includes blacks and 
whites, as well as Christians and a significant number of Jews.  All 
seem to live and work well together.  The streets are clean and the      
sidewalks are safe. 

 The question that quickly jumped into my mind was, “How could 
his have come about?”  One answer came to me as we walked around 
the main section of town, where the Court House stands as well as most 
ornate governmental buildings.  There are both a Cathedral and a          
Basilica among those structures.  I later found out they are both well  
attended.  The Catholics in town lead the way in living their faith and 
spreading the love that they receive at Eucharist to all their neighbors.   

 They are living the values of Cursillo.  They have standards and 

values that show in their everyday lives that inspire others to follow 

them.  I have now briefly experienced that method at work. In that city, 

for over 200 years (many of which were challenging), Cursillo-style 

methodology has proven effective.  It’s only starting here.  Let’s make 

our start strong in our towns, and let future visitors to our hometowns 

marvel at what we have accomplished. 
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The Deacon’s 
Two Cents  

LEARNING OUR ABC’S    
 

         By Deacon Bill Jacobs   

 

This month, all of our children and grandchildren are back in school.  Toni and I 
remember this time fondly from when my sons were small.  (Remember that      
Office Depot commercial where the father was joyfully back-to-school shopping, 
with the song in the background, “The Most Wonderful Time of the Year”?) 

Some of the early part of each school year involves reviewing concepts from the 
previous year (the children might have forgotten these over summer vacation).  For 
all of us cursillistas, this might be a good time for us to review our own “ABCs of 
Cursillo.” 

A IS FOR ACTIVE—If we are to call ourselves cursillistas, we must remain       
active in all aspects of our movement.  It is not enough to only live our lives          
according to Cursillo principles, as valuable as that is.  We must be active in        
attending our weekly group reunion (or find one!).  We must be active in attending 
our ultreya monthly.  We must actively grow in our faith and knowledge of the 
movement by attending the Fourth Day Workshop. 

B IS FOR BIBLE—So many of us seek new and interesting things to claim as our 
study.  Much of the new literature in Catholic circles has a lot to teach us about 
new ideas for evangelization.  But we must never, never neglect our Bible reading 
and Bible study.  Remember that line from the weekend, “Don’t just read good 
books, read the best books.”  The Sacred Scriptures are the ultimate “best book!” 

C IS FOR CHARISM—Our Cursillo Movement is seeking to deepen our under-
standing of Cursillo by reflecting more deeply on the foundational charism that is 
Cursillo.  This can happen by studying Cursillo documents.  We are also offered 
the great privilege, this September, of hosting a 3-day weekend called Cursillo de 
Cursillo, where these fundamental charisms will be discussed and explored.  Sign 
up today! 

Let us reflect upon where we are in our personal spiritual walk.  It is also time to 
reflect on the direction in which Cursillo is headed.  If we use the above ideas as a 

possible source of our reflections, we should be able to sing to Our Lord, just like 

the children in school, the old song, “Now I know my ABCs, tell me what you 
think of me!”  
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MEET OUR LEADERS                                          
Nancy Sewell, Secretary 

Tell us about your background in the faith. 
I grew up going to the Methodist church.  Church was an important part of my life growing up.  Most of my 

family’s closest friends were members of our church.  For the Children’s Sermon, our Pastor did something 

called, “What’s in your pocket?” Kids would bring things to him and he could make a Bible connection to      
anything!!  Parents used to plant things on their kids to try and trip him up, but he could always do it!            
Honestly, that made me want to go to church each week to see what the Pastor would talk about. When I went 

to college, I went to University Congregational Church because it was close to campus.  I didn’t really         
participate much.  However, I competed in gymnastics at the University of Washington, and there was a strong 
contingent of Christians in our Gymnastics Conference throughout the Pacific Northwest.  We all stayed in 
touch and prayed before gymnastics meets.  It was very Evangelical and Bible based.  After graduating, I got 

married and had 2 children.  The oldest, Daniel, was 2 ½ years old and fell into a pool.  It was truly a miracle 
he survived.  Through that experience I met a woman who encouraged me to go to church again and go to a 
Bible Study called BSF.  I started attending a Baptist church and BSF.  These 2 things laid the groundwork for 
my love of Jesus.  Through them, I gained Bible knowledge, deepened my faith, and my prayer life grew.  At 

my ex-husband’s request, Bob, the boys and I began attending a Lutheran church.  I joined the Lutheran 
Church and began to appreciate the tradition of the church.  My daughter Ailis was born and then baptized   
Lutheran.  After Bob and I divorced, I reconnected with an old high school friend in Knoxville—my now   
husband, Dan.  He attended Sacred Heart Cathedral, and when I would visit him, I attended church with him.   
I fell in love with the Catholic faith!!  All of what I had learned in my previous years seemed to be fulfilled in 
Catholic belief.  I was drawn to the tradition and how sacred everything seemed to be.  I loved the Mass and 

couldn’t wait to learn more about Catholicism.  I began attending RCIA classes and continued to see how   

everything I had previously heard about the Catholic faith was not really true.  Finally… after my annulment 
was complete, I joined the Catholic church and my marriage to Dan was convalidated!  I continue to grow in 
my love for my Catholic faith. 

 
What do you remember most about your Cursillo weekend? 

What I remember most about my Cursillo weekend was a sense of love and joy.  People seemed to love the 

Lord and want to serve Him.  I also love the Mass, Adoration, the Rosary… it all came alive on the weekend.  I 

returned home with such a sense of reverence for being in front of Jesus that I hadn’t had before!  There was so 
much information, it was honestly a little overwhelming.  But the love and joy of everyone was so infectious.  
I knew I wanted to keep that going, and was excited to hear about group reunion!  I also remember the Divine 
Mercy picture at the end of the hallway right before entering into the Rollo room.  That image, and the words, 

“Jesus, I trust in you” made a huge impact on me.  I returned home dedicated to praying the Divine Mercy 
Chaplet everyday.   

 
How do you understand your role in the Secretariat? 

In my role as Secretary, I feel a sense of responsibility to make sure the information we discuss is accurately 
recorded and given out.  I am grateful for people like Lois Schering and Angie Feltz who guide me in the areas 
I am not as familiar with and help me with corrections.  I also see my role as helper to Dick Shriver, the Lay 
Director.  When we have ideas, we are able to bounce them off of each other.  I feel like we have a great  
working relationship and have the same vision to move the movement forward.   

 
How do you envision our Cursillo movement advancing in faith and holiness? 

I believe our Cursillo Movement will advance in faith and holiness as we allow the Holy Spirit to guide us.       
If we use the lessons we were taught on our weekend of “make a friend, be a friend, bring a friend to Christ,”  
and “Not everyone is good for everything, but everyone is good for something,” we will move forward,       
trusting in the Holy Spirit’s guidance on who to invite to weekends.  Using piety, study and action as our tools 
for personal growth, we will see how to reach out to our friends and sponsor people who will also grow in the 
love for the Movement.  Knowing, living and truly believing that “God is good!  All the time!  All the time!  
God is good!” will be evident to those around us.  Letting our light shine, will be the greatest testament we can 
give to the Cursillo Movement.   
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Friendship and Self Image 
by Angela Feltz 

The following is a summary of the talk given at the School of Leaders/Fourth Day Workshop on June 17, 2017. 
 
On our Cursillo Weekend our first meditation was “Know Yourself.” As we look at our self-image, we think of how it is 
influenced by our circle of friends. St Augustine even prayed to “let me know myself that I may know You better. “  Did 
you know that our friends can define our self-image?   Just like the saying we often hear about Jesus in the Blessed      
Sacrament, “You become who you consume.”  Jesus dwells in you and you in Him.  You become the Hands and Feet 
and the Voice of Christ in the world.   And if I spend time with Jesus, I become more like Jesus.  Friendship is like that. 
 
Let’s come up with some adjectives to describe ourselves – intelligent, friendly, helpful, compassionate…  Let’s go 
deeper now – Am I loving?  Is my life worth living?  Do I feel like I belong somewhere? Would I be missed if I were 
gone?  We can answer these questions with a simple “Yes or No.”  But the answers are not that simple.  We are who we 
know.  Our friendship with others makes us who we are.  How others think of us helps us to determine how we think of 
ourselves.    What about our children?  They have to learn from others to develop a self image because they are                 
dependent on others to learn.  The love of a parent will teach the child to be a loving person.  As we age, this dependence 
will not be as important in our lives, but it will still be there.  We rely on our “friends” to help us with our self- image.  
 
Where should I go when I want to know things like “Does my life have meaning ?”--- to the experts! I go to the “wise” 
as we read in the Scriptures, and Greek philosophers like Socrates.  We look to ones who know the meaning of life. They 
understand what true greatness is.    As Socrates said, “they understand what is important in life and live accordingly, 
which is to say that they live a virtuous life”.  So we go to the wise, our friends who have the characteristics of “True 
Friendship.”  “They love us for ‘our’ own sake”.  Is that not just what Jesus wants us to do?  The author, John             
Cuddeback says, “A true friend is the most apt to help us form a true self image.”  What is a TRUE FRIEND?  A true 
friend is a person who really knows you.  A true friend is a person you have entrusted with your deepest secrets.   They 
see you where “you” are and help you to see yourself at that moment. They gain nothing except what is the “Best” for 
you!  They see what you can be.  A True Friend can help reveal to us things that we cannot see on our own.  A True 
Friend has a love for you that gives them insight into you. 
 
In his book, Mr. Cuddeback has this Latin phrase, “Ubi Amor, Ibi Oculus” – Where there is Love, There is power to 
see.  Love produces insight.  With Love you can see beyond the skin of a person and see their inner most being.  You can 
see them for themselves, not for what they can do for you!  You can forgive and be forgiven with Love.  They see their 
failures; you see them as just falling short of what you know they can be.  Love helps our true friends to see us as we 
truly are.  The True Friend shows us the truth about ourselves that we cannot see on our own.  They can help us to see 
that we are loveable, created in the image and likeness of God.  We are loved by Jesus the Good Shepherd, who gave His 
life for each and every person.  We must continually strive to see God’s love for us.  We must enter into Divine               
Providence.  God has always loved us, but we must accept that we are loved by others.  When we achieve this, we, 
through supernatural Grace, come to realize that we are “Loved by God.”  God’s Grace can overcome everything, even 
our self-doubt.  We are continually building on a foundation based on Love and God’s Grace.     
 
How others treat us has a factor on our self-image.   Looking at the three-day Cursillo weekend, the message we portray 
to the candidates is “God Loves You”. Mr. Cuddeback explains to us that, through Divine Providence, the candidate will 
come to understand that love of God, with the assistance of Supernatural Grace.  God has called each of them to the 
weekend and has showered them all with his love.  God uses love to help us realize his love for us. By showing a person 
your love for them they will grow to realize and see how much God loves them. 
 
In true human friendship we come to know who we are in our self image.   We learn that we are lovable.  We are worthy 
of Friendship with others.  We are worthy of being affirmed in our actions.   We should appreciate the presence of other 
humans in our life.    We should choose our friends wisely because bad friends will cause a bad self-image; just as true 
friends will give you a good self-image. Bad friends will draw you away from a truly good and virtuous life.  They will 
encourage you in things you should not do, and discourage you from things that are good.  We come to the 4th Day 
Workshop to grow and to share what is fundamental to being a Christian.  We share our tripod of piety, study and action, 
and our hopes of becoming a better person. How many of you have family or friends who do not understand why you go 
to church so often, or why you come to the 4th Day Workshop? They do not desire virtue but we must love them        
anyway.  As true friends we want the best for them; that is God's love for them, that they will grow to understand 
through our love for them.   If we want a virtuous life for them we must begin with prayer, and sometimes that is all we 
can do. Since we want what is best for our friends, we must ask God to lead them to the virtuous life.  If they reject that, 
then we continue to love them and pray that God’s will be done in their lives.    
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God is good!  All the time! 

   All the time!  God is good! 

 

Make a friend, be a friend,  

bring a friend to Christ. 

 

Christ and I, an overwhelming majority. 

 

Christ is counting on you! 

 

Without Christ, we can accomplish nothing. 

With Christ and His grace, we can accomplish  
anything. 

 

Talk to God about man, before you talk to man 
about God. 

 

One can give without loving, but one cannot love 
without giving. 

 

All it takes for evil to win is for good people to do 
nothing.   Edmund Burke 

 

Preach the Gospel without ceasing:                        
when necessary, use words.   

—St. Francis of Assisi 

 

The Christian life is expressed in three distinct 
elements:  Piety, Study and Action. 

 

Our ideal is the center of our goals, where all of 
our goals lead us. 

 

  

 

The Holy Spirit accomplishes the                    
conversion of the heart, our role as             
catechists is to provide the reasons to          
believe. 

 

Our actions spring from the expression of 
our Ideal. 

 

The simplest deed is greater than the       
biggest intention. 

 

Disciple:  one who follows 

Apostle:  one who is sent 

 

Jesus has not called us to fight a battle or  
to win a war, He calls us to proclaim His         
victory. 

 

The knees are the lever of the apostle. 

 

All participate in the evangelization:  some 
plant, some water, some harvest. 

 

Not to be formed is to be de-formed. 

 

Through our commitment to Piety, Study 
and Action, we can accomplish the mission 
of Christ, using the ways of Christ. 

 

So also faith of itself, if it does not have 
works, is dead.  James 2:17 

 

Being a Christian without action, is not         
being a Christian. 

 

 

 

 

       CURSILLO  SAYINGS 

Not everyone is good for everything, but everyone is good for something. 
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® The Cursillo® Movement 

                           National Cursillo® Center P.O. Box 799 Jarrell, TX 76537 512-746-2020 Fax 512-746-2030 www.natl-cursillo.org 

 

Cursillo de Cursillos - Opportunities & Benefits 
  
Cursillo de Cursillos, what is it? Simply stated, it is a course on the Foundational Charism of 
Cursillo for Cursillistas who are searching for something beyond the Cursillo Weekend 
course. In order to help Cursillistas with a thorough knowledge of the Charism, a special 
course called Cursillo de Cursillos was developed by Eduardo Bonnín. 
  
Cursillo de Cursillos is a course that has provided Cursillistas with a treasure of knowledge 
and a living experience of what is essential in the mentality, purpose, and methodology of the 
Movement. The course is offered to those Cursillistas who have the desire to be effective 
Christian leaders. This course has provided many Cursillistas with an opportunity to discover 
the immense possibilities that Cursillo has to offer the person and the Church. 
  
Cursillo de Cursillos has helped many Cursillistas delve into the technical elements of the 
Movement in light of its Charism. This course uses a schedule and format similar to the     
Cursillo Weekend. The course begins on Thursday evening and concludes on Sunday       
evening. A total of 13 Rollos and 4 Meditations are presented by a team of laity and clergy. 
Each Rollo presented is followed by a discussion within each ‘decuria’ or table group.      
Sufficient time is allotted for questions and answers at the end of each Rollo.  Each day      
creates a different environment in and through the participation of the Cursillistas in         
friendship.  The weekend provides a relaxing atmosphere with plenty of time for breaks,       
reflection, personal contact, and daily Eucharist.  Besides an increased knowledge of the 
Charism of Cursillo, the participants have enjoyed the opportunity to strengthen and renew 
friendships, make new friends, share and learn from each other’s personal experiences in  
discipleship and leadership. Cursillistas have also enjoyed the opportunity to nurture and 
deepen the three essential encounters with self, Christ, and others that were discovered           
during the Cursillo Weekend. Similar to the Cursillo Weekend, the Cursillo de Cursillos must 
be a personal experience in order to take advantage of its opportunities and benefits. 
  
Cursillistas have responded enthusiastically to the truth and simplicity of Cursillo in light of 
its Charism and through God’s grace, they are inspired to return to their School of Leaders, 
Ultreyas, and environments to live, witness, and communicate the Good News that God loves 
us to people they encounter. This inspiration or response is evident in the Cursillistas as they 
listen, reflect, share, and freely embrace the true Charism of Cursillo! 
  
To-date, Cursillo de Cursillos is the most effective course available for Cursillistas wanting 
to learn about the Foundational Charism. The goal of Cursillo is to communicate God’s love 
through friendship in the moveable square meter where God has placed us at this exact            
moment. Make the decision today to attend a Cursillo de Cursillos and allow the Charism to 
form you, inform you, and transform you. Christ is still counting on you! 
  
In Friendship! 
Cef Aguillon 
National English Coordinator 

tel:%28512%29%20746-2020
tel:%28512%29%20746-2030
http://www.natl-cursillo.org
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HELP WANTED 

Looking for a PR Person 
                                                     

 Dear Brothers and Sisters In Christ, 
  
At our last Secretariat meeting we talked about getting more exposure of our Cursillo           
Movement out to all Catholics.  We feel that a PR person could be the answer. 
  
The job description would be as follows:  Take photos of all Cursillo Activities. (you would 
not have to be at all activities but designate someone that is going to the event and they 
could forward the photo to you and or info to you).  Write periodic articles about Cursillo and 
what is going on with our Movement. These do not have to be anything extensive, just to 
keep us in the public eye.  The photos and/or information could be sent to the East              
Tennessee Catholic Newspaper, our Cursillo website, the Rooster Crows and Parish Reps, so 
that they may put in their church bulletin.  This person could put a committee together and 
break it up into different responsibilities. 
  
If you feel that God is calling you to do this please call or email me. 
 DeColores 
 Dick Shriver 
Lay Director 
dickshriver4@gmail.com, 865-384-2133 
 

                                  
NOTE TO ALL CURSILLISTAS: 

Could everyone please make sure that you have: infor-
mation@knoxvillecursillo.org in your email contacts so that you can receive 
emails from us...this will greatly help with our communications. Thank you!  

MARK THE DATE  

The Diocese of Knoxville is hosting a Cursillo de Cursillo (CdC) on                   

Sept 28-October 1st, 2017 at the Apison Retreat Center.                                         
Persons who have made a Cursillo are welcome to join us for this wonderful 

weekend.  Pray about becoming a participant in this wonderful experience.  You 
will be receiving more  information by email.  If needed, Please update your 

email address by sending an email to: 

information@knoxvillecursillo.org  

LOOKING FOR A NEW ROOSTER CROWS EDITOR 

The Knoxville Cursillo is seeking a person or persons to serve as editor of the quarterly 
Rooster Crows newsletter.  This entails coordinating the collection of articles submitted 
for publication, editing the articles for content, and adding special touches to make the 
newsletter more interesting.  The editor also coordinates with the Hispanic community 
for the Spanish translation of the newsletter.  All this has been done using Microsoft  
Publisher. A template of the Rooster Crows for future use will be given to the new editor. 
Any interested party please contact Dick Shriver using the contact information above. 
 

mailto:Shriver51@aol.com
tel:%28865%29%20384-2133
mailto:information@knoxvillecursillo.org
mailto:information@knoxvillecursillo.org
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SPONSORSHIP WORKSHOP     
August 5, 2017   Our Lady of Fatima 

Fr. Joe Brando, Cecelia Hamilton, Dick Shriver, Angela Feltz 
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The Secretariat proposes the following changes to the Apostolic Plan, to update 
Short and Long Term plans for the Diocese of Knoxville Cursillo.                                              

We would like your input.   

Please contact Lois Schering at (865) 681-7858 or schering4@aol.com with any comments.  The current Apostolic Plan 
can be viewed in its entirety on the Cursillo web page under downloads, Pastoral Plan (Revision 8, 10-12-13). The Secretariat 
will vote on the proposed Apostolic Plan at the 1st Secretariat  meeting following this publishing of the Rooster Crows.  

The following are the changes. Note that the words in blue will be struck out and the words in red will be added: 

 
1st page – Change Pastoral Plan to Apostolic Plan 
 

2nd page – remove 4th day workshop from Table of Contents 
 
3rd page – under Vision Statement --   
       revised articles of operation issued by The National Secretariat Office in on   
      November 7, 2012. 2015. 
 
4th page – under Pre Cursillo Short Term plans-- Organize a Prayer Service / Rosary  Service on Thursday evening for       

sponsors as they drop off their candidates at the Cursillo weekend.  Sponsors visit the Chapel before leaving by          
auditorium door.  

        Have Sponsor workshops twice a year. 

        Under Pre Cursillo Long Term Plans-- Coordinate with the Office of Adult Christian Living Christian Adult Formation   
and the Office of Hispanic Ministry for the Diocese of Knoxville to  target environments and populations. 

5th page – under Three Day Cursillo Short Term plans-- In cooperation with the Spiritual Director Advisor, insure that the 
presentations given on the Weekend are orthodox and accurately reflect the mind of the Church and  Cursillo Literature.  

6th page – under Three Day Cursillo Long Term plans-- Conduct Spanish language (only) Cursillos. 

        Under PostCursillo Objectives-- To bring about Christian transformation of  environments using the Cursillo method of 
Holiness, Formation and Evangelization.  Piety, Study and Action. 

       To foster encouragement and perseverance primarily through Group Reunion and Ultreya, and secondarily through the 
School of Leaders. 

 
       Under PostCursillo Short Term plans, remove Replace Parish Representative Coordinator (current Coordinator is                   

studying for Permanent Deaconate).  Establish a position on the Secretariat for a Spanish Post Cursillo Representative.  
 
       Under PostCursillo Long Term plans-- Add at least one five more Ultreyas in the diocese, one Ultreya for each deanery 

(English & Spanish). 
       Finding a retreat center to hold Cursillos in the Knoxville area more conveniently  located in the diocese. 
 
7th page – School of Leaders – remove term also known as 4th day workshop  under School of Leaders Short Term plans--         
 Establish  Maintain a record of those attending the School of Leaders  and share this information with the Cursillo                   

 coordinator and the Secretariat.  Establish Maintain the School of Leaders format of Leaders Group Reunion,  
         Doctrinal Study, Techniques Study, Section reports, Briefing on Current Cursillo Information and final prayer and   

 visitation of the Blessed Sacrament. 
 
                Under School of Leaders Long Term plans-- Develop a  format to go from meeting every other month to monthly    
 School of  Leaders by forming a Bi-lingual committee to discuss the feasibility of having monthly 4th Day workshops. 
 
9th page – under Appendix A, Revision History add revision 9 - Updated the name of the  
      Plan and the revision date in the Vision Statement.  Removed the short and long term         
      goals that  have been completed and added future goals in the PreCursillo, Cursillo, Post-   
      Cursillo  and School of Leaders areas.   

mailto:schering4@aol.com
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   Cursillo Calendar 2017 

February 18   4th Day Workshop    9:30-11:30* 
    Lunch 
    Secretariat Meeting    12:00-2:00 
 
March 18   Secretariat Meeting    10:00-12:00 
 
April 8    4th Day Workshop    9:30-11:30* 
    Lunch 
    Secretariat Meeting    12:00-2:00 
 
April 21-23   Spring Regional Cursillo Encounter 
 
May 20   Secretariat Meeting    10:00-12:00 
 
June 17   4th Day Workshop    9:30-11:30* 
    Lunch 
    Secretariat Meeting    12:00-2:00 
 
July 15    Secretariat Meeting    10:00-12:00 
 
July 27-30   National Cursillo Encounter 
 
August 3-6   English Men’s Cursillo #48-postponed 
 
August 19   4th Day Workshop    9:30-11:30* 
    Lunch 
    Secretariat Meeting    12:00-2:00 
 
August 31-September 3   Spanish Men’s Cursillo 
 
September 16   Secretariat Meeting    10:00-12:00 
 
September 28-October 1 English Women’s Cursillo #49-postponed 
 
October 13-15   Fall Regional Cursillo Encounter 
 
October 21   Diocesan Encounter        Mass 9:00 

Grand Ultreya       9:30-11:30* 
    20th Anniversary Celebration 
    Lunch 
November 16-19  Spanish Women’s Cursillo 
 
November 18   Secretariat Meeting    10:00-12:00 
 
December   NO MEETING 
                 

 *Those attending 9:00 Mass at St. Thomas are asked to please come straight to the                                                              
   4th Day Workshop right after Mass 

 All 4th Day Workshops and Meetings will be held at St. Thomas the Apostle Church,                                        
 1580 St. Thomas Way, Lenior City, TN  37772 
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Members of the Secretariat 2017 
Spiritual Advisor – Fr. Joe Brando, 2146 Floyd Porter Rd, Maryville, TN 
37803, 865-603-4965, joebrando@ymail.com  

Assistant Spiritual Advisor—Fr. Alex Waraksa, Holy Trinity Church, 475 
N. Highway 92, P. O. Box 304, Jefferson City, TN 37760 (865) 471-0347,   
423-586-9174, awaraksa@hotmail.com   

Lay Director – Dick Shriver, 2000 Cedar Lane, Knoxville, TN 37918, 865-
384-2133, dickshriver4@gmail.com  

Pre-Cursillo, English – Beth Turner, 4264 Valencia Rd, Knoxville, TN 
37919, 865-776-7378, bethturner789@gmail.com 

Pre-Cursillo, Spanish – Lupe Cortez/Edras Montes, 1001 E 2nd 
Ave,Lenoir City, TN 37771,  865-455-5946, edrasmontes@gmail.com 

Cursillo, English – Guadalupe Espinoza, 865-394-2419; Maria Leon, 865-
371-3102; Sandra Mora, 423-453-8006 

Cursillo, Spanish – Amelia Saucedo, 154 Mincey Street, Lenoir City, TN, 
37771,   865-964-8098; Berta Saucedo, 261 Highland Ave, Lenoir City, TN, 
37771, 865-635-6150 

English Post Cursillo – Dave Campbell, 325 Wooded Lane, Knoxville, TN 
37922, (w) 865-755-3575, dcamp44@tds.net  

Spanish Post Cursillo – Ovidio Cano, 601 W 4th Ave, Lenoir City, TN 
37771, 865-394-5473 

4th Day Workshop, English – Lois Schering, 1505 Cavalier Dr, Maryville, 
TN 37803, 865-681-7858, schering4@aol.com  

4th Day Workshop, Spanish – Israel Figueroa, 503 N. D Street  Lenoir City 
Tn 37771, 865 456-9864  

Secretary – Nancy Sewell, 803 Creswell Ct, Knoxville, TN 37919, 636-751-
9630,  nancysewell1030@comcast.net 

Treasurer – Lance Lyons, 303 Kanoonoo Trace, Loudon, TN, 37774, (cell) 
865-405-3151   lancelyons1@gmail.com  

 
 
 
 

tel:%28865%29%20471-0347
tel:423-586-9174
mailto:awaraksa@hotmail.com
tel:%28865%29%20456-9864
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Find us on the web at 

http://www.knoxvillecursillo.org/ 

 

Christ is Counting 
On You! 

 

Assistants to the Secretariat 2017 
 

Coordinator, English Group Reunion – Piotr Ulmer, 2663 Misty Ridge Dr,   
Lenoir City, TN 37772,  865-935-7095,  alfryma@gmail.com  

Coordinator, English Palanca – Lois Schering, 1505 Cavalier Dr, 
Maryville, TN 37803, 865-681-7858, schering4@aol.com  

Coordinator, Spanish Palanca – Maria Leon, 865-371-3102 

Coordinator, English Parish Representatives – Larry Finneran, 313 Uhdali 
Pl, Loudon, Tn, 37774, 865-657-9119, LawrenceFinneran@gmail.com             

Weekend Clausura—Dave & Lisa Campbell, 325 Wooded Lane,         
Knoxville, TN 37922, (w) 865-755-3575, dcamp44@tds.net  

Editor, Rooster Crows – Vacant  

Webmaster—Bogdan Vacaliuc,  122 Culver Rd, Oak Ridge, TN 37830,  
603-591-2458, bvacaliuc@gmail.com                                           

Coordinator, Database—Angie Feltz, 3019 Rambling Rd., Maryville TN 
37801, (cell) 865-719-0280, angelafeltz127@gmail.com            

Music – Cannon Turner,  4264 Valencia Rd, Knoxville, TN 37919, 865-293-
6166,   cannoneturner@gmail.com 

 

 

tel:%28865%29%20293-6166
tel:%28865%29%20293-6166

